Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting held on:-Sunday 20th December 2015
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:-The Chairman opened the meeting at 1230 by informing everyone that this is his last meeting for two months, as he is going on a cruise. He welcomed our new members, Terry Eynon, Sean Reader and Adam Scott to the branch.
2.Members present:- There were 15 members present.
3.Apologies:- Received from:- R.Frankish. S.Maden. J.Serdecki. G.Sheppard.
4.Obituaries:- A copy of the last months obituaries was passed round for all to read, during which a one minutes silence was held for those having "crossed the bar". The Chairman read a prayer.
5.Minutes from the previous meeting:- Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.
6.Matters arising:-There were no matters arising from these minutes.
7.Chairman's report:-


1) With regard to veterans with Mesothelioma being unfairly compensated for their pain and suffering. The Chairman wrote a letter to Sir Edward Leigh MP, asking if he could attend the brief that was taking place in the House of Commons,- unfortunately he didn't hear about the brief until the day before. This is his reply:-

Dear Lt Cdr Powell


Thank you for your correspondence regarding the debate on Mesothelioma. I am sorry I was unable to attend the debate as schedules change every minute, and I accept your apologies for late notice. Regardless I very much appreciate being kept informed of this, and I hope you will not hesitate to get in touch with this or any other issues that you and your fellow submariners find important comes up again in the Commons. Thank you again for taking the time to write to me.






Sir Edward Leigh MP


2)National Treasurers Report:-  There are still a small number of people complaining of "Free Loaders". ( This report was sent out to all members by the Secretary )



3) A letter has been sent in support of the Lincoln Branch of the RNA in their request for a "Forces Community Covenant" grant, to enable repairs to carried out to the roof of the Club building on Coulson Road.


4) National Subscriptions for Overseas Branches:- This issue will be raised and debated by the NMC at the AGM next April. To decide whether to grant a discount on Subscriptions for Overseas Branches or not.


5) An invitation has been received from the Blackpool and Fylde SA for all members attending the reunion in April, to join them at their new home at the Guards Club, after the evening meal at the hotel on Friday night for drinks.

8.Correspondence:- All done by the Chairman.
9.Secretary's report:- All done by the Chairman.
10.Treasurer's report: The Treasurer began by thanking two of the new members, Sean and Adam, for donating the £7.50 over paid subscription ( Due to the secretary's mistake ) to the collection pot.



Monthly Statement 15/11/2015

Opening balance

£3,062.61


Meeting Collection

        46.50


Xmas Dinner Raffle

      109.50


F.Powell Donation

        76.64


Xmas Dinner Receipts

   1,694.00


Membership Fees

      135.00



Monies Paid Out Last Month


Remembrance Day Wreath
        30.80


Xmas Dinner Bill

    1,285.10


Xmas Dinner Refunds

       621.00



Bank Balance

£3,187.35



Branch Balance
£3,052.35

The Treasurer then named four possible venues to investigate with regard to suitability for our 2016 Xmas bash. They are:- Doddington Coach House, The Bentley Hotel, The Red Lion at Dunston and The Pyewipe
11.Social Secretary's report:-


1) Unfortunately this years Xmas dinner was not up to the standard of previous years. Cold food and cold plates with meals being returned, resulted in complaints and calls for refunds. After consulting the manager, a refund of £500 was offered and accepted.

Because of over payment of £118 last year and the time taken to get this money back, a "free room" was given to the branch, this was never used. Therefore the cost of this room, £121 was added to the £500 refund already accepted, resulting in £621 total refund which was returned to all those attending.

It was at this point that J.Horton made a noisy entrance, and was told that there is a meeting in progress.


2) Quotation for Xmas Dinner 2016 at Hemswell Court:-
For a three course meal ie. starter, main and sweet the cost is £35 per head. Add to this the cheese board the cost is then £38 per head. Rooms are available at £95 per room, this includes breakfast.
12.Welfare report:- Due to our Welfare rep' not being well, his apologies being sent-the Chairman informed the branch of Roger Frankish's reversal operation at Scunthorpe General Hospital on the 25th November 2015. He was discharged on the 8th December 2015, feeling very tired through lack of sleep. Now it is just a case of getting back into a usual routine.
13.LExSA report:- There was no LExSA report to give, however Michael Williams told the branch that planning for AFD 2016 in Lincoln was going ahead, despite the fact that Cleethorpes are hosting the national AFD the same day. Number 9 area of the RNA, which Lincoln Branch are part of will be at Cleethorpes. The Branch agreed to discuss who to support at our next meeting, Lincoln or Cleethorpes.
A.O.B. Rick Elrick asked which charity would benefit from our collection-to be decided at our next meeting.


The Chairman finally welcomed K. Kerr to our meeting.


J.Horton asked if the tradition of a "tot" on the branch was to be observed-approved.
Meeting shut at:- 1300
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 17th January 2016

Please be advised that these notes of the meeting taken by the secretary cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes until they are approved and accepted at the next meeting.
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